
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                          Friday 29th November 2024 

Message from the  Headteacher  

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers, 

We are suddenly approaching the end of the school term and our teachers are preparing for a very busy period of tests       

(from Year 2 to Year 4) and teacher assessments. They will make judgements regarding each child’s current level of attainment 

and these will be reviewed by myself and Mrs. Saad over a period of two and half days to ensure that these are accurate. 

Academic targets will then be set for the children, Insha’Allah. We had an excellent turnout for parent’s evening over the past 

two weeks and it was a pleasure to be a part of some of the conversations that took place. As teachers, it is wonderful that 

the work that is done at school is enhanced  by fantastic parental support at home. Such partnerships can only end in success 

for the children! 

Once again, I would like to thank our volunteers who have helped us in the classroom, the library and on the playground, where 

we are trying to improve the children’s quality of play. We have, this week,  purchased some new playground equipment to 

encourage more productive play (much of which will be brought out of classrooms at playtimes) and we expect that this will 

help reduce the number of bumps and bruises that occur when children spend most of their time running, especially in the Key 

stage 1 playground. 

I am delighted that Mrs. Jessa has been able to arrange trips that will enhance the children’s knowledge and understanding of 

the other Abrahamic faiths this week, with a  workshop on Judaism and a trip to All Saints Church for children in Year 3. 

Many parents, who take the trouble to park in areas away from the school have asked me about the continued parking near 

the bus stop and the blocking of resident’s driveways,  sometimes coming far too close to families who are using the path. I do 

intend to try to persuade those that continue to do this to desist but if this fails, the steps taken will be much stronger in 

Spring term. I really do hope that I am not required to take firmer measures to protect the reputation of our school and faith 

community. 

In the meantime, have a lovely weekend! 

 

Mr. Syed 
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Message from the Faith Leader  
Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

To help us develop the value of respect we took inspiration from a story about Prophet Muhammad (SAW) and 

a lady that threw rubbish on him. We were surprised to see the respectful response of the Prophet when he 

found out she was ill. We reflected on verse 49:11 and how we can apply the Quran and example of the 

Prophet (SAW) in our own lives.  

 
As part of our learning, each class has celebrated the 

Prophet’s qualities and life in different ways. Year 3 wrote some fantastic 

poems which were submitted in a poetry competition by Lantern Book Club. 

Congratulations to Amelle A (3R) for winning 2nd place and              

Muhammad Ali Z (3S) for winning 3rd place.  

 
In Arabic, Key Stage 2 took part in a National Competition with over 15000 

participants across the UK. With 

the hard work and dedication of our students and Arabic Teacher, Alhamdulillah—

praise to Allah (SWT), our school came 19th and three of our children were placed in 

the top 100 students in the country. Well done to Mahdi M (3R), who came 27th in 

the UK; Maryam K (3R) who came 37th in the UK; and Hannah D (3R), who came 78th 

in the UK.  

 
May Allah (SWT) continue to inspire us, our children and families to always try our 

best, respect each other and take inspiration from the example of the Prophet Muhammad (SAW) and teachings of the Quran.  

Praying you have a blessed weekend. 

 

Mrs Jessa 



 Pupils’ of the Week 
22nd November 

Pupils’ of the Week 
29th November 

An Noor  Ayah Zayn 

Al Haqq Safiyah G Masooma 

Al Kareem Yusuf R Naila 

Al Hakeem Amara Adam S 

Al Khaaliq Zahra M Aaliyah 

Al Wahhaab Kiana Muhammad Husayn 

Ar Raoof Layla Aliya K 

Ash Shakoor Mahnoor Saleh 

As Saboor Yousef A Marthiya 

Al Wadood Dawud Hana 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to              

As Saboor                                    

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 99.6% 

w.e. 22nd November 

Well done to 

 As Saboor                                        

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 99%      

w.e. 29th November 

‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons 

and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 

Prophet (PBUH).  The value for this half term is Respect. We are very 

proud of our pupils demonstrating this value! 

IN to WIN 
Attendance Winner 

Well done to Amira R (RN) for 

having 100% attendance this 

week! 



 
Additional Information: 

 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Open Evening only for new prospective 
parents  

Wednesday 4th December 6.00-6.45pm  

Mufti Day Friday 6th December 

NCMP & Vision Screening                
(Only Reception) 

9th-10th December 

Year 2 Trip to Windsor Castle Thursday 12th December  

Year 4 Ancient Egyptian Day Thursday 12th December 

FoHPS Family Quiz and Games Night  Friday 13th December 6:00– 8:00pm  
 

Fire Brigade Visit for EYFS  Monday 16th December  

Winter Break  Monday 23rd December – Friday 3rd 
January  

Staff Training Day/ School closed for  
pupils  

Monday 6th January 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


